BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

WORKSHOP:  To Discuss Amending the Comp Plan
Related to Wetlands and Treatment of Sanitary Sewer
THURSDAY, JUNE 9, 2011
The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Thursday, June 9, 2011 with Chairman Mike Stewart presiding.  Present were Commissioners Alan Brock, Lynn Artz, Randy Merritt, and Jerry Moore.  Also, present were Interim County Administrator Tim Barden, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

6:30 p.m.  The workshop is to allow discussion regarding amending requirements and restrictions from the Comp Plan related to Wetlands and Treatment of Sanitary Sewage.
The County adopted changes to the Comp Plan that required all new onsite sewage disposal systems to be performance based and that all wastewater treatment facilities treat sewage to an extremely high level.  In addition, the Conservation Element of the Comp Plan dictates very specific setback requirements for development activities that affect wetlands.
Recently the state rules changed giving the North West Florida Water Management District jurisdiction over isolated wetlands.  Commissioner Merritt believes that the comp plan should be revised to remove the specific wetland setback requirements and protection measures and be replaced with language that requires Wakulla County to implement policies that all new development comply with state and federal wetland regulations.  

Commissioner Merritt would like to see the Environmental Resource Permit Application from the Water Management District be adopted as the County policy and then follow state regulations.

There is a study that will soon be available on better implementation of ground water protection measures as related to onsite wastewater treatment systems as well as central wastewater treatment facilities.  Commissioner Merritt believes that the specific requirements for performance based treatment systems, as well as the specific requirements for treatment levels for central wastewater treatment should be removed from the comp plan be implemented via land development instead.
Direction (1) Take both of the languages out of the Comp Plan.  Address the Wetlands Ordinance later as it will still be in effect.  Commissioner Merritt would like to see some changes in the ordinance to see if some of the redundancy can be eliminated.   (2) See the Comp Plan revised taking the language that he has stricken out, related to performance-based systems and advanced waste treatment systems out and have the County start preparing an ordinance addressing those issues.  (The study will have to be received before the ordinance can be drafted)  There will be no lapse in time where the Comp Plan is not in effect, or where you do not need, a performance based system because there is no rule to govern it.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned by order of the Chair at 7:47 p.m. 
